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Iowa Department of Corrections 

From: Joel McAnulty, District Director 

Iowa Department of Corrections District 5 

Re: Annual Report FY24 

Director Skinner, 
/ 

This annual report is provided in compliance with requirements established by Iowa Code. 

FY24 was a significant year of change for the 6th District. I was hired as District Director and 

began my duties officially on June 30, 2023. Additionally, legislation regarding state 

government alignment became effective on July 1, 2023. Both created challenges and 

opportunities for staff, clients and partners of the 5th District. 

Alignment in FY24 was focused primarily on implementation issues related to policy 

change, budget processes and alignment of operations. Doing so touched on many 

different areas of operations ranging from personnel to accounting/budget and workplace 

culture. You will find that 5th District has done its absolute best to honor the changes 

necessitated in the alignment process by implementing timely changes, following through 

on commitments and engaging staff at all levels. We have searched for and created 

opportunities for efficiencies in this District and have supported similar initiatives agency­

wide. We have looked for opportunities to share resources and develop consistency among 

community-based corrections. Many, many hours have been spent by our staff 

participating on statewide committees charged with moving alignment forward 

successfully. 

While much time has been spent on specific operational alignment issues, an equal 

amount of time has been spent on addressing culture in this District. We have worked very 

hard to transition the culture to one that engages staff at all levels, builds trust and 

provides transparency. Local efforts have moved forward in support of culture initiatives 

identified and implemented at the state level. There has been emphasis on making good 
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use of resources and making sure they are consistent with both cultural and alignment 

expectations. 

FY24 has presented many challenges, but we have moved forward. To that end, I want to 

express my sincere gratitude to all 6th District employees, my colleagues in other Districts 

and the many people within our corrections system who have found ways to seize 

opportunities, work through difficult times and find ways to better serve our clients and 

communities. 

Respectfully submitted, 

7D .. D. 1stnct ire
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